
 Department of Planning and Environment 

 

Gateway Determination 

Planning proposal (Department Ref: PP-2021-2262): Rezoning at 505 Minmi Road, 
Fletcher 

I, the A/Executive Director, Local and Regional Planning at the Department of Planning and 
Environment, as delegate of the Minister for Planning, have determined under section 
3.34(2) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (the Act) that an 
amendment to the Newcastle Local Environmental Plan 2012 to facilitate residential 
development should proceed subject to the following conditions:  

1. The planning proposal is to be updated to: 

(a) remove assessment against the Hunter Regional Plan 2036 and Newcastle – 
Lake Macquarie Western Corridor Planning Strategy and replace it with 
assessment against the Hunter Regional Plan 2041; 

(b) clarify inconsistencies in the planning proposal and supporting documents for the 
area of the site proposed to be zoned R2 Low Density Residential and C2 
Environmental Conservation; 

(c) confirm whether or not the section 7.11 Western Corridor Local Infrastructure 
Contributions Plan 2013 needs to be updated; 

(d) confirm if the submitted site specific planning controls will be included in a 
relevant development control plan; and 

(e) include an updated Aboriginal cultural heritage assessment. 

2. Prior to approving for finalisation, the planning proposal should clarify the probable 
maximum flood event peak flood depths and level contours as well as peak flood 
velocities and volumetric check analysis of potential loss of flood storage where fill is 
proposed. 

3. Consultation is required prior to exhibition with the following public authorities and 
government agencies under section 3.34(2)(d) of the Act and/or to comply with the 
requirements of applicable directions of the Minister under section 9 of the Act: 

• Transport for NSW; 

• Biodiversity and Conservation Division; 

• Ausgrid; 

• Heritage NSW; 

• NSW Rural Fire Service; 

• Subsidence Advisory NSW; 

• Awabakal Local Aboriginal Land Council; and 

• Department of Education. 

Each public authority is to be provided with a copy of the planning proposal and any 
relevant supporting material via the NSW Planning Portal and given at least 30 days to 
comment on the proposal. 






